
2015 SEFHA MEETING MINUTES


SEFHA Meeting 
January 10, 2015 
39 Attendees

Mike Bruce opened meeting with word of prayer

David Tuggle, President discussed 2015 Schedule of events

February 7 -Southern States hosts Cherrystone Vet Hospital Coggins Clinic

February 14 - Staunton River Trail Ride 10:00AM March 7 - VA/NC Horse Festival

April 11 - Southside Saddle Club Horseshow April 11 - ACTHA Ride

May - 15th Annual St Jude Trail Ride August - Iron Mtn Camping Trip Sept- Cowboy 
Competition

Oct - Colt Starting Challenge

Reggie Meads motioned to do the Colt Starting Challenge Leslie Keck seconded

Reggie Meads discussed Alicia Postreich Clinic - still in the works

SEFHA purchased show ring to donate to ODAC along with a sound system for the association

Meeting adjourned at 7:30PM


SEFHA Meeting Minutes 
February 10, 2015 
SEFHA Meeting at El Cazador

29 Attendees

Bill Scott opened meeting with word of prayer

David Tuggle, President discussed 2015 Schedule of events

February 14 - Staunton River Trail Ride 10:00AM

March 7 - VA/NC Horse Festival

Need to know all vendors by Friday 2/13/15

April 11 - Southside Saddle Club Horseshow

April 11 - ACTHA Ride

May - 16th Annual St Jude Trail Ride - 929 Firetower Rd Yanceyville, NC

August - Iron Mtn Camping Trip

Sept- Cowboy Competition

Oct - Colt Starting Challenge

April - Nominate Officers

May - Vote in new Officers

David Tuggle, President discussed Treasury Report

Paige Wiseman is organizing Mindy Bower and Lisa Maxwell Clinics - Dates Pending 7:30PM - 
Meeting adjourned


SEFHA Meeting Minutes  
March 10, 2015 
SEFHA Meeting at El Cazador

25 Attendees

Larry Collie opened meeting with word of prayer

David Tuggle, President discussed 2015 Schedule of events

February 14 - Staunton River Trail Ride - Postponed til further notice, due to inclement weather

The VA/NC Horse Festival was a great success. Thank you to all of the SEFHA volunteers for 
all of your efforts.

April 11 - Southside Saddle Club Horseshow

April 11 - ACTHA Ride

April 11 - Carolina Trick Riders




May - 16th Annual St Jude Trail Ride - 929 Firetower Rd, Yanceyville, NC -The Rain date will be 
the following Saturday.

June 6 - Alicia Postreich Clinic at Reggie and Carol Meads facility in Gretna, VA August - Iron 
Mtn Camping Trip

Sept- Cowboy Competition

Oct - Colt Starting Challenge

David Tuggle, President reviewed Treasury Report Officers Nominated:

• David Tuggle was nominated by Ginger Collie for President and seconded by Amanda Wrenn

• Reggie Meads was nominated by David Tuggle for Vice President and seconded by Cheryl 
Tuggle

• Amanda Wrenn was nominated by Ginger Collie for Secretary and seconded by Cheryl Tuggle

• Logan Barker was nominated by Becky Yarbrough for Treasurer and seconded by Cheryl 
Tuggle

• Vicky Johnson was nominated by Cheryl Tuggle for Membership Coordinator and seconded 
by Amanda Wrenn

Board of Director nominees -

• Ginger Collie

• Leslie Keck

• Mike Bruce

• Logan Barker

• Bill Scott

• Marty Perry

• Becky Yarbrough

May - Vote in new Officers

Susan Mathena approached David Tuggle, President, about SEFHA conducting a Cancer 
Benefit ride at her Farm. She owns 600 acres of land. All members unanimously voted yes to 
do the ride.

7:30PM - Meeting adjourned


SEFHA Meeting Minutes  
April 14, 2015 
SEFHA Meeting at El Cazador 29 Attendees

Bill Scott opened meeting with word of prayer

Jerry Shedd made motion to vote in all nominated officers Judy Schweppe Seconded

All were in favor

Officers Nominated:

David Tuggle -President

Reggie Meads - Vice President

Amanda Wrenn - Secretary

Logan Barker - Treasurer

Vicky Johnson - Membership Coordinator

Board of Directors - Ginger Collie, Leslie Keck, Mike Bruce, Logan Barker, Bill Scott, Marti 
Perry, Becky Yarbrough

David Tuggle, President discussed 2015 Schedule of events

April 11 - Southside Saddle Club Horseshow April 11 - ACTHA Ride April 11 - Carolina

Trick Riders -were all a great success. Thank you to all volunteers.

May - 16th Annual St Jude Trail Ride - 929 Fire Tower Rd, Yanceyville, NC -The Rain date will

be the following Saturday.

June 6 - Alicia Postreich Clinic at Reggie and Carol Meads facility in Gretna, VA August - Iron 
Mtn Camping Trip

Sept- Cowboy Competition

Oct 17 - Colt Starting Challenge




Amanda Wrenn presented purchasing the saddle for the Colt Starting Challenge from FX 
Saddles. Good quality saddle with SEFHA logo carved into the leather. Leslie Keck made 
motion to purchase the saddle. Karen Hill Seconded.

Trainers Committee for Colt Starting Challenge: Leslie Keck

Karen Hill

Amanda Wrenn

Becky Yarbrough

Ann Walker presented award to SEFHA from Va Horse Council for Va Horse Council Equine 
Group

David Tuggle, President made announcement that Guy McLean had an accident during one of 
his performances, for everyone to keep him in their prayers.

 7:30PM - Meeting adjourned


SEFHA Meeting Minutes 
May 12, 2015 
SEFHA Meeting at El Cazador

Mike Bruce opened meeting with word of prayer

Reggie Meads, Vice President went over the By-Laws and said they had to be amended. Mike 
Bruce made the motion to amend the By-Laws and Marty Perry seconded motion

This Saturday, May - 16th is the Annual St Jude Trail Ride - 929 Fire Tower Rd, Yanceyville, NC 
-The Rain date will be the following Saturday. Anyone wanting to volunteer please come early 
to beat the crowd.

June 6 - Alicia Postreich Clinic at Reggie and Carol Meads facility in Gretna, VA August - Iron 
Mountain Camping Trip

Sept- Cowboy Competition

Oct 17 - Colt Starting Challenge

David Tuggle had someone request outside of the meeting that we conduct a Tack Swap meet 
in July, the final decision was not made.

Bill Scott suggested SEFHA begin Horse Training and Horse Education DVD Library.

Marty Perry suggested that we organize a shorter trail ride/cook out for the members of SEFHA 
to enjoy.

Betty Lane presented multiple ideas for clinics: Equine Emergency Class, Saddle Choice 
Demo, Farrier Techniques, Mounted Search and Rescue clinic, Helmet Safety, Horse Rescue 
Fund Raiser, Pasture Management

David Tuggle reviewed the negotiations of the Ag Complex Ring that SEFHA donated.

Group discussed what kind of clinics we would like to participate in at the end of the meetings 
each month.

David Tuggle, President/Farrier went over some helpful hints about your personal horses feet 
and why farriers chose what for your horse.

He also suggested another Digital X-Ray clinic. 

7:30 Meeting adjourned


SEFHA Meeting Minutes 
June 9, 2015 
SEFHA Meeting at El Cazador

Bill Scott opened meeting with word of prayer

Logan Barker, Treasurer conducted meeting. He started by going over Treasury Report.

June 6 - Alicia Postreich Clinic at Reggie and Carol Meads facility in Gretna, VA was a great 
success. Thank you to all participants and to Alicia Postreich and a big thank you to Reggie 
and Carol for allowing SEFHA to use their facility.

June 20 - Southside Saddle Club Horse Show . Come and show your support and help out. 
SEFHA sponsors a class.

Logan Barker made motion for trail ride, Karen Hill seconded.




July 18-Staunton River Trail Ride. Take a day ride out on the horses and return for a cookout 
afterward - bring your own food and sit around the camp with friends. Even if you aren't riding 
you can join us for the cookout after. Karen Hill says there are 10 miles worth of trails and you 
cross back through the campsite twice so if you don't want to ride the whole 10 miles you can 
stop early. We plan on meeting at 10:00AM. There are campsites available and stalls.

Visit their website to get full details, fees and directions.

http://www.virginiaoutdoors.com/parks/activities/staunton-river-state- park/
Horseback%20Riding/

August 7-9- Iron Mtn Camping Trip Sept 26- Cowboy Competition

Oct 17 - Colt Starting Challenge 

7:30 Meeting adjourned


SEFHA Meeting Minutes 
July 14, 2015 
22-Attendees  
 
Bill Scott opened with word of prayer  
 
Saturday, July 18- 10:00 - Staunton River State Park horse trail ride.  
Visit www.sefha.net for directions and information.  
 
August 8-9-Iron Mountain horse camping trip  
 
September 26-Cowboy competition  
 
October 16-17-Colt Starting Challenge  
 
Logan Barker, treasurer discussed treasury report  
 
Saddle for Colt Starting Challenge has been ordered and paid for from FX Saddles. Expected to 
arrive within 6 weeks.  
 
Suggestion was made to have our vendors set up on the concrete pad in the arena this year for the 
Colt Starting Challenge. It will not only save money but be more inviting and the vendors will be 
able to watch the Challenge and their booth. All members agreed.  
 
County Saddlery would like to come speak to our group for a $125 charge. No decision was 
made.  
 
Leslie Keck is going to contact the Halifax mounted search and rescue group about speaking to 
SEFHA in August. 
 
7:30 Meeting was adjourned  
 
Trainers Committee for Colt Starting Challenge met following the meeting. Competitors were 
chosen. 

http://www.sefha.net/


SEFHA MEETING  
AUGUST 11, 2015 
ATTENDANCE 22 
David Tuggle called the meeting to order. Bill Scott blessed it. 
August 29 the Halifax Search and Rescue will be doing a demo for SEFHA at Reggie Mead's 
farm. The time will be announced at a later date. 
Cowboy Competition will be changed to September 12 at 10:00 a.m. at the Tuggle Farm. 
Treasurer’s report was read by Logan Barker. 
Stephanie Mace announced the Bedford County Hunt Club will be having a five mile Hunter 
Pace at the Mace Farm near Cherrystone Lake in Chatham. SEFHA is invited. Fee is $40. It is 
September 13 starting at 9:00. The ride usually last two hours and benefits the local Boy Scout 
club. Lunch will be provided to all participants 

SEFHA Meeting Minutes  
September 8, 2015 
Met at El Cazador 23 Attendees 
David Tuggle, President conducted meeting. Bill Scott opened meeting with word of prayer. 
Logan Barker, Treasurer went over treasury report. 
David Tuggle reminded everyone of Cowboy Competition for this coming Saturday, September 
12, 2015 at 10:00 AM. Anyone is welcome to bring a horse and participate for $25 (which 
includes a 1 year membership to SEFHA) or come and audit for free and enjoy lunch. The 
Competition will be held at Tuggle Farm 5392 Old Richmond Rd Danville, VA 24540. 
Radio Stations 103.7 and 104.5 have offered 60 commercials to run for 2 weeks and a ticket give 
away for the 2015 Colt Starting Challenge. Lisa Geyer made a motion to run the commercials, 
Karen Hill seconded. It was voted on a approved. 
Jobs for 2015 Colt Starting Challenge were volunteered and elected.  
Judges- 
 • Sue Garis 
 • Whitney Sewell 
 • Randy Abernathy 
 • Rico Perez 
Official Timekeeper - 
 • Bill Scott 
Ring monitors - 
 • Judy Schweppe 
 • Karen Hill 
 • Betty Lane 
Score keepers - 
 • Cheryl Tuggle 
 • Ginger Collie 
 • Sandra Brady 
Scorecard retriever - 



 • Ann Thomas 
Ticket masters - 
 • Nancy Bruce 
 • Jess Newcomer 
 • Cathy Williamson 
 • Katie 
 • Destiny 
 • Sarah 
Horsehandlers- 
 • Cheryl Tuggle 
 • Tim Hill 
 • Marti Perry 
 • Lisa Geyer 
 • Jerry Shedd 
SEFHA Booth - 
 • David Tuggle 
 • Linda Singer 
 • Reggie Meads 
Silent Auction Table - 
 • Cheryl Tuggle 
 • Amanda Wrenn 
 • Becky Yarbrough 
Arena Corrals - 
 • Kevin Blanchard 
 • Logan Barker 
 • David Tuggle 
 • Michael Wrenn 
 • Jeff Crider 
Emcee- 
 • Brock Griffith 
Round Pin Suppliers - 
o Southern States (1) o Tarter (2) 
Food for the Colt Starting Challenge was discussed. A previous vendor backed out very recently 
and we are forced to find a new food vendor to replace them. Several options were suggested. 
We will be contacting C&E's Restaurant - Gretna, VA and Tater Bugs Barbeque - Ringgold, VA. 
Linda Singer suggested either SEFHA purchasing 2 pork loins and having a bbq and fixin's for 
the volunteers for Saturdays event or either paying Colin Brady, Chick Fil-A to supply food 
again. It was voted and approved that we would talk to Colin Brady. 
Dessert volunteers - 
� Ginger Collie 
� Cheryl Tuggle 
� Becky Yarbrough  
� Lisa Geyer 



� Nancy Bruce 
Reggie Meads suggested donating $150 to Halifax County Search and Rescue. Karen Hill made 
motion and Libby Killian seconded. It was voted and approved to do donation. 
8:00 PM - Meeting adjourned 

SEFHA Meeting - October 13, 2015 
El Cazador Mexican Restaurant, Chatham, VA 
Mike Bruce opened the meeting with a word of prayer. David Tuggle, President conducted the 
meeting. 
During the November meeting we will have guest speaker Carol Nolan. She will talk about a 
special kind of equine therapy for the horse. 
SEFHA's 5th invitational Colt Starting Challenge is this Friday and Saturday, Oct 16-17. 
David Tuggle reminded everyone of ther 
e job. (You can find a list of the jobs on last month's meeting minutes.) 
We will have a dinner for all of the volunteers Friday night, catered by Carini's Italian Restaurant 
of Blairs, VA, beginning at 5:00PM. The trainers demo's will begin at 7:00PM following the 
dinner. 
Freedom Baptist Church and Reggie Meads, VP will be supplying the tables and chairs to use 
during the event. 
Ann Thomas and Judy Schweppe will designing the layout of the banners around the arena, 
anyone wishing to volunteer to help with the design can come join them anytime Friday. 
Doors will be open to ODAC at 8:00AM Friday for all vendors to come 
setup. The arena will be open for participants to work their horses and stalls will also be ready 
that day. 
Friday night after the demo's volunteers are asked to stay and help setup rings and etc. for the 
following days event. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00PM 

SEFHA Meeting Minutes 
November 10, 2015 
Meeting was called to order by David Tuggle, President. 
Opening prayer and blessing by Mike Bruce. 
34 attendants 
Business: 
Bill Scott presented the information for the Christmas Parade in Chatham. It will be December 5 
at 11:00 a.m. Riders are to meet together on 685 in Chatham across from the Chatham Hall’s 
north entrance at the old imagination station building. Anyone who wishes to come and ride 
horses or wishes to just walk or ride in the truck with us are invited. 
We had guest speakers: Dr. Suzanne Newcomb from Cherrystone Vet and Tommy Barron, FSTR 
with Southern States. They spoke to the group about preparing your horse for the winter, 
specifically on the geriatric horse.  
There will be no December meeting.  




